

**Withernwick Community Association (WCA)**  
**Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 26<sup>th</sup> July 2010 at 8:00 pm**

**Attendance:**

Mike Soper (Chairman), Sue Voase, Julia Beevers, Carol Wilkie, John Witty, Charles Sharp, Dawn Dickinson, Paul Boyle

**Apologies:**

Jo Arnett

**Bank Account and Finances**

A copy of the last months Income & Expenditure account was handed out to those present.

Mike Soper has £25 from Julianne Ashton for the hire of a marquee.

Mike Soper said now that all monies from this years fete have been collected in and expenses paid we are now in a position to send donation cheques to Hornsea Inshore Rescue and Scope. Julia Beevers is to email Sue with the contact details for HIR and Sue is to speak to John Sherman for a contact at Scope.

**Village Hall Site**

Mike Soper has been to see Pat Oxley about the current position in connection with the existing Village Hall. The demolition of the old Village Hall has been put on hold for the time being until the amended planning permission goes through in relation to the Gas Caverns.

A village resident asked the question at the last meeting whether we could save the existing village hall and what the cost of a structural survey be. Mike Soper has been in contact with a surveyor and a structural survey would cost between £400/£500 and he was told it was not advisable as it would cost far too much money to bring the building back in line to conform with current standards/regulations etc

At one of our previous meetings Karen Wood advised the committee to go to look around new village halls in our area. Mike Soper also asked each of the committee members to look are Rural Yorkshire.org.uk website to view Business Plans etc.etc

Sue Voase is to make contact with the Secretary of Skipsea Village Hall and also Aldbrough Village Hall to see whether a few of the committee members could look around the new Village Halls on either Monday 16<sup>th</sup> August or Monday 13<sup>th</sup> September at 8pm. Sue is to report back to Mike Soper once she has a reply.

At the end of the meeting the committee are going to look over the village hall site to discuss/assess a tidying up project.

**Upcoming Events**

Halloween Party at the Sunday School Rooms on either 30/31<sup>st</sup> October 2010 – Julia Beevers is to liase with the Booking Secretary of the Sunday School Rooms

Xmas Fayre – date and venue to be arranged later.

**Any Other Business**

There will not be a monthly meeting held in August – a visit to one of the new Village Halls will take place instead.

**Meeting Closed at 9.10pm**